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HOMES BONUS 
Plans have recently been filed with Harborough planners that could 

bring about the biggest change in the face of Husbands Bosworth 
in over forty years. 
Proposals to build 41 homes on farmland outside the village have recently been tabled 
by developers, Davidson Homes. The scheme would comprise a mix of three, four and 
five bedroomed homes on the 2.5 hectare plot and include the provison of a new general 
practice surgery, two housing association controlled bungalows and an area of public 
amenity open space. 
A preliminary scheme and scoping report, which proposed the building of about 22 homes 
on the site was brought before a public meeting in the village Sports Pavilion last summer. 
From that meeting and subsequent discussions with planners, consultants, the Parish Council 
and local residents, a refined scheme that would include the provision of  a much-needed 
replacement for the doctors’ surgery in Kilworth Road has evolved. 
Although nominally outside the permitted building line of the village, the site has previously 
been identified in Harborough District Council’s Strategic Land Assessment. The assessment 
suggested that the land satisfied most of the criteria for development in a Rural Centre 
village and could be considered for development within the next six years.
The next stage of the process is for the scheme to satisfy the wider planning rules, especially 
when considering the prospect of development within the open countryside, on green belt 
land and outside the village curtilage. 
To some extent it is expected that the community benefit of the provision of the new 
surgery and the provision of a small number of social housing units within the scheme will 
overcome some of the planners’ concerns. 
Harborough District Council has identifed six villages within the district as Rural Centres, 
which are judged to be able to sustain further development due to the facilities that are 
available locally. These facilities include: a primary school, a general store, a post office, 
a doctors’ surgery, a scheduled bus service, a community hall, recreation area/public open 
space and a pub. 
The six settlements are: Billesdon, Fleckney, Great Glen, Husbands Bosworth, Kibworth 
and Ullesthorpe.          

BROAD WAY

It looks as if the dreadful state of the road 
surface in Broad Lane is to get some 

attention after much badgering by villagers 
and the Parish Council. 
Whilst Leicestershire Highways suggest 
that the work will be more in the way of 
extensive repairs rather than the full works, 
it may mean that the surface stands up better 
to the heavy farm and sewage plant traffic 
and is passable for pedestrians. 
Technically Broad Lane is only open to all 
vehicles as far as the old railway crossing, 
just before the canal bridge. In the past it has 
been hard-surfaced as far as this, although it 
takes some investigation to spot the vestiges 
of remaining tarmac! 
Beyond this point the road is the bridleway 
to Mowsley, through active farmland - the 
obligation of the farmer only being to 
maintain a clear 3 metre wide track passable 
by foot, cycle or horse.

SPEED MERCHANT

It is four years ago this month since we first rolled out the Speed Indicator Device, our helpful 
little traffic management 

tool, in the village. 
In  that  t ime SID has 
been activated well over 
2,000,000 times as traffic 
has passed through his 
beady ‘eye’. It may be 
debatable if the sudden 
flashing of actual recorded 
speeds of passing vehicles 
on the instrument’s display 
deters speeding. However, 
when the device is active 
but not displaying we find 
readings are consistently 
about 2 mph faster. 
The device does also gather 
valuable information about 
traffic movements, vehicle 
numbers and average speeds 
that we can use, especially 
in the Bugle SID Report, 
which, hopefully reminds those living locally to watch their speeds.    
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WATCH WORD
THE NEIGHBOURHOOD WATCH SCHEME WITHIN HUSBANDS BOSWORTH

SID REPORT
Kilworth Road (easterly) 
Period: 18.02.15 - 25.02.15 
Vehicle movements: 12276
Average movements per day: 1754  
Average speed: 36.33mph
Highest recorded speed: 74mph
Kilworth Road (easterly)
Period: 25.02.15 - 04.03.15  
Vehicle movements: 15642
Average movements per day: 2235
Average speed: 26.95mph
Highest recorded speed: 74mph
Kilworth Road (easterly)
Period: 04.03.15 - 11.03.15 
Vehicle movements: 12540
Average movements per day: 1791  
Average speed: 36.29mph 
Highest recorded speed: 66mph
Kilworth Road (easterly)
Period: 11.03.15 - 18.03.15 
Vehicle movements: 13596
Average movements per day: 1942 
Average speed: 35.54mph 
Highest recorded speed: 68mph
Kilworth Road (easterly)
Period: 18.03.15 - 25.03.15 
Vehicle movements: 13464
Average movements per day: 1923 
Average speed: 35.92mph 
Highest recorded speed: 73mph

POLICE FILE
IF YOU HAVE INFORMATION ON ANY 
CRIMINAL ACTIVITY CALL MARKET 
HARBOROUGH POLICE  on 101
Neighbourhood Watch Co-ordinator
Marion Lewis 0116 2483871
marion.lewis@leicestershire.pnn.police.uk
NW Community Scheme No. 2123
 
Lutterworth South Neighbourhood Team
Sgt. 4086 Jo Hodson
PC 1291 David Sharpe
PCSO  6569 Peter Willson
PCSO 6636 Ray Wells
WPCSO 6008 Laura Bolton   
Voicemail Service 0116 2485675
CRIMESTOPPERS
FREEPHONE 0800 555111

JJ’s Kiddycare’
*OUTSTANDING* Ofsted grading
* FREE Pre-school sessions for 2, 3 & 4 year olds 
* Full Day Care 0-5yrs

Situated on a farm site between South Kilworth and 
Welford

* Breakfast and After School clubs. (4-14years)
* Holiday Clubs during all Northants & Leics school breaks 

Tel no. 01858 575642 
www.jjs-kiddycare.co.uk

40% OFF FOR LOCAL RESIDENTS
Book our Function Suite for your Birthday Party / 

Anniversary Dinner for as little as £150
(*Normal room hire £250*)

Spend over £999 on catering and pay no room hire!
Flexible packages to suit every occasion

(t):  01858 575 082   (e):  admin@kilworthsprings.co.uk  
(w):  www.kilworthsprings.co.uk 

South Kilworth Road, North Kilworth, LE17 6HJ

Crime is generally low in Husbands Bosworth and in the past two months there has only 
been one crime reported, where a car was broken into and some items stolen from it.
If you leave your vehicle in the street overnight police advice is always that you should 
leave it in a well-lit position. If you park on your driveway overnight, a motion-sensor 
security light to light the area where your vehicle is parked, is a good idea. Thieves don’t 
like to be seen and just love ‘working’ in the dark... so light up and make it more difficult 
for them to commit their crimes! Remove all tools from the vehicle when you have finished 
work for the day. Items that cannot be removed should be stored in a fixed secure box. 
With the better weather we usually see a rise in ‘Garden Crime’ with sheds and outbuildings 
targeted. Fit a sturdy lock and consider an ‘alarmed padlock’, which will not only secure the 
access but  will also sound an alarm when tampered with. Window shock alarms will also 
sound an alarm if the window is tampered with. Again, fitting external lighting, securing 
gates that lead to the rear of your property are all recommended security measures.
Simple measures can significantly reduce crime against you and your property. For crime 
prevention advice or to discuss any other matter, please contact your local Neighbourhood 
Team on 101. PCSO 6008 Laura Bolton (Lutterworth Neighbourhood Officer)
Next Beat Surgery - Lutterworth Library, Friday, April 24th, 2.30pm  - 4.30pm

From Alan Byron, Fernie Court
There is an issue with a thoughtless car driver who regularly throws an empty wine bottle out of a car into the middle of the Welford 
Road, just outside the village. I have noticed this several times whilst on a Sunday morning cycle ride and recently had a tyre ruined 
by the glass fragments. This mindless act is a regular occurrence but no one has been able to identify the car driver yet. Unfortunately 
due to the regularity and same location of this nuisance, there seems to be a thoughtless idiot with a grudge against this part of 
Husbands Bosworth and its road users. As the bottle smashes and sends shards all over the road and footpath, would all cyclists and 
dog walkers please be aware of this stretch of the road on a Sunday morning. 
Editor’s note: ...And keep an eye out for the anti-social idiot who may be doing this!

From Lorrie Forman, Trustee to HB Millennium Woodland Trust
Fly tipping and dog poo are two blights on our local countryside. Fly-tipping is a regular occurrence on Mill Lane and at the Millennium 
Wood. Does anyone see who does it? TV sets are a regular feature. Why dump them here when they can go to the tip? Secondly dog 
poo. Whilst most dog walkers clear up after their pets a small percentage, or perhaps just one dog walker does not. Dog poo next to 
poop bins, in the daffodils, on the pavements... Just clear it up like the rest of us do.

Damage to vehicle, Church Street, HB 
Damage to parked vehicle, High Street, 
HB 
Theft from property, Old Hall Drive, 
Sulby 
Theft of property, The Belt, South 
Kilworth 
Theft of property, West End, Welford  
Drugs related offence, The Cross, 
Walton 
Damage to vehicle, Main Street, 
Gumley
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BOSWORTH IN FOCUS
A ROUND-UP OF LOCAL NEWS 

WEATHER LOG
February 2015 		    [2014]

Rain: 41mm (1.6”) 	   [83.5mm]

Wettest day: 13mm (0.5”)  [19mm]

Highest temp: 11.5oC 	   [14oC]

Lowest Temp: -4.5oC 	   [-4oC]

Snow: 12.5mm (0.5”)	     Nil

The UK’s only Tank Paintball Battle Venue
*Tank Drive Experiences * Dads & Lads Experiences* 
*Military Vehicle Driving *Military Vehicle Driving* 

*Children’s Military Vehicle Party * Woodland Paintball* 
*Archery* 

*Air Rifle Shooting*
Suitable for individuals, Family Fun, Corporate Events 

Stag/Hen Parties
**Gift Vouchers Available**

www.armourgeddon.co.uk Tel: 01858 880239 
Bookings by Appointment Only

TAPAS NIGHT
Thursday 23rd April

The Attic Restaurant with a Spanish 
twist!

(Reservations only - 6:00pm – 9:15pm)
A selection of delicious sample dishes

3 Course Menu - £17.95 per person
(t):  01858 575 555   (e):  reservations@theatticrestaurant.co.uk  

(w):  www.theatticrestaurant.co.uk 
South Kilworth Road, North Kilworth, LE17 6HJ

DOG TAG...
From April 6th 2016 all dogs must be 
micro-chipped. The Dogs Trust and many 
veterinary practices will be offering a free 
micro-chipping and registration service. 
Go to www.chipmydog.org.uk for more 
information or call The Dogs Trust on 0207 
8370006.

COMPLETE CAR CARE HAS MOVED
Ben and the gang at Complete Car Care have 
moved due to the impending development 
at Pebble Hall Farm.They are still trading 
locally and you will find them at:The Oaks, 
Gumley Road, Theddingworth, LE17 6QJ, 
which is just off the main road on the Market 
Harborough side of Theddingworth. 
They are keeping the same phone number: 
01858 880404 but are waiting for this to 
be installed, so if you can’t get through call 
Ben’s mobile: 07710024070. Mobile phone 
reception is not good at the new unit, so if 
you leave a message Ben will get back to you.

SULBY OPEN GARDENS 
Sulby Gardens will open on a number of 
afternoons under the National Gardens 
Scheme this year. As in previous years, 
openings will be in April, June, August, 
October and November. The first opening 
of the season will be on Thursday, April 23rd

from 2.00pm  to 5.30pm, when the 
spectacular displays of fritillaries and 
cowslips will be carpeting the orchards.  
Entrance is £4 per person, children free.  
Home-made teas will also be served, and 
Sulby Gardens Apple Juice will be for sale.
Sulby Gardens, Sulby, Northants NN6 6EZ

WALK ROUND
Karina Mottley, the head chef at Brook 
House Care Home, and manager Karen 
Brett will be walking the Leicestershire 
Round, long distance walk in aid of The 
Alzheimer’s Society in May. 
The Leicestershire Round is a 100 mile 
circular route on public footpaths around the 
periphery of the county of Leicestershire. 
Karina and Karen are aiming to walk this 
over 5 days starting Monday, May 4th, 
camping in friendly farmers’ fields - except 
for one night when they are going to treat 
themselves to a bed & breakfast!  
Donations, in aid of The Alzheimer’s Society, 
can be made on the justgiving website: www.
justgiving.com/karina-mottley1

BUGLE CRACKER...
Wife texts husband at work on a cold 
winter’s morning: 
“Windows frozen, won’t open.”
Husband texts: 
“Pour warm water on it.” 
Wife texts back 5 minutes later: 
“Computer won’t work at all now.”

HUSBANDS BOSWORTH BRITISH LEGION
Members of our local branch of the British Legion - formally titled Husbands Bosworth 
& District Branch - are to amalgamate with Harborough Branch. This has been decided 
following the decline in the number of members and particularly the illness of their stalwart 
branch secretary, Tony Hewitt, who has been ‘in post’ for 54 years. Branch Chairman 
Robert Maxwell said: ‘We intend to carry on very much as before. However, with rather 
fewer members able to attend our regular meetings, it was prudent to join a larger branch to 
ensure that relevant communications, missives, or instructions from our group headquarters 
were received and implemented. I know my colleagues and I will welcome working more 
closely with Harborough over these and other such matters in the future.’
Under the new structure, the Bosworth Branch will continue to support and participate in 
the Remembrance Day parade at Bosworth and services in Bosworth and North Kilworth 
and also co-ordinate the local Poppy Day Appeal in these villages.
Over the years the branch has contributed to a number of local initiatives. The branch helped 
to set up an event to commemorate their 80th Anniversary in 2007. Thereafter, the event 
continues extremely fit and well, and is now better known to us all as the Bosworth Festival.
The branch has also arranged or contributed to planting a number of memorial trees in and 
around the village. To commemorate  the Queen’s Golden Jubilee in 2002 two Golden Yews 
were planted in front of the Parish Church. Two memorial trees were planted in Bosworth 
Park at the sites of two WW2 aeroplane crashes. Also we have planted individual trees in 
memory of two long-serving Branch members - Jack Knight (Chrysanthemum Jack) at 
the entrance to Bosworth Hall, and John Hardy (a great raconteur!) on the Old Green. Last 
year, at Bosworth Festival, the British Legion with the Parish Council, planted a memorial 
tree in Bosworth Park, the first of five trees to commemorate The Great War.

FILM BUFFS
Harborough Movie Makers are looking for 
new members to join their group of amateur 
film makers. Regular meetings are held 
where members can swap ideas, technical 
stuff and inspiration to improve their home 
movies. Club members can also help in more 
ambitious projects, which tend to focus on 
local heritage and social aspects. 
Call Peter Wilford on 525372 if you are 
interested.
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BYGONE BOSWORTH
Images from the Historical Society’s Archive Collection

SCHOOL REPORT
HUSBANDS BOSWORTH C. of E. PRIMARY SCHOOL Head Teacher Louisa Morris

DIANE E. HALL
Beauty Therapist

CIBTAC ITEC CIDESCO qualified
***New moisturising and rejuvenating hand treatment***

Full range of luxury treatments available
Gift Vouchers & Special Offers

Husbands Bosworth Salon 
Tel: 01858 880567 or 07732 571714

FOBS SAFARI SUPPER
It’s back! FOBS are delighted to announce that 
this event is back for 2015, on Saturday, June 
6th. Safari Supper is a popular village event 
where diners have a warm-up drink at the 
Village Hall and pick up a note telling them the 
location of their starter course. Main course 
will then be at another home and dessert in a 
third. To round things off there’s an after-show 
party and raffle back at the Village Hall.
Drivers passing through on previous Safari 
Supper evenings have noted the spectacle of 
multiple villagers wandering around clutching 
bottles of wine and in good spirits! 
You will be asked to host one course. The 
point of the evening is to have fun, not spend 
hours over a stove - simple dishes work 
wonderfully.
If you want to meet new people, enjoy a 
sociable walk around the village and raise 
money for our school apply for tickets. 
(Application form with this issue of the Bugle). 
Return to Julie Dean (julie@deansathome.
co.uk) or Colleen Wood (colleenmwood@
yahoo.co.uk). Any queries please call 881457.

At the start of the year we were delighted to receive a letter from David Laws MP, congratulating 
us on our excellent performance in the 2014 National Tests. Our attainment put us in the top 10 
of Leicestershire schools and top 150 of schools nationally. This is a great achievement and was 
only possible because our children love learning and work extremely hard to reach this standard. 
But learning is not just about the 3 Rs. It is about discovering the world around us, sharing 
ideas and facing challenges together. In Class 1 and 2 this term some of our children faced the 
challenge of holding a snake, millipede and tarantula! This was all part of their class projects. The 
children learned how to care and look after the environment and how animals were threatened 
by the destruction of natural habitats.
Class 3 meanwhile have been learning about the Romans. This included a visit to the Jewry 
Wall museum in Leicester, where the children were delighted to be given a sword, shield and 
helmet before marching to advance upon their teachers! 
Our older children have been learning about the Ancient Maya civilisation and taking part in a 
variety of sporting fixtures. They continue to practice their brass instruments and are looking 
forward to being able to perform again for the community.

TRADE DIRECTORY 2015
Armourgeddon Tank Paintballing Centre 
Military vehicles, paintball & outdoor activities
Contact: 		  Tracey 01858 880239
Croft Farm Bed & Breakfast
AA 4**** accommodation
Contact: 		  Jane Smith 880679
Lewington Heating 
Boiler service & repair 
Contact: 		  01858 433333 
Mike Price Heating Engineer 
Oil-fired boiler servicing & repair 
Contact: 		  Mike Price 880902
North Kilworth Wharf 
Day-boat hire from £120, coal & gas delivery
Contact: 		  Rachael Deacon 881723
Paul Bolton School of Motoring
Expert driving instruction
Contact: 		  Paul Bolton 880115 
Totally Trees Ltd. 
Tree surgery and stump grinding  
Contact: 	        Jacqui Mitchell 01455 554182
Wharf House Kennels
Kennel and cattery services
Contact: 		  Kim McGuigan 880905 
Woodpecker Tree Surgery 
All aspects of tree surgery undertaken 
Contact: 		  Chris Wright 880183

You may be forgiven for assuming that this view is of the WW2 aerodrome. It is however 
the landing strip that was cleared in the parkland in front of Bosworth Hall by Major 
David Constable-Maxwell, father of Robert, the present incumbent. 
In June 1966, when this picture was taken, a spectacular fly-in was organised to coincide 
with All Saints Church Summer Fête. According to the programme, 40 pilots were 
expected to arrive by air. Amongst those invited were a number of aviation ‘dignitaries’ 
including Tony Everard, of the Leicester brewing dynasty, who was to pilot his own 
helicopter from his home at Ratcliffe Hall near Thrussington.
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ACTIVITY GROUPSACTIVITY GROUPS 2014
All Saints Parochial Church Council
Contact: 		  Diana Jones 880741
Baby-Sitting Circle
Contact: 		  Claire Scott 880295
Badminton Club
Contact: 		  Ralph Horton 880526
Beaver Scout Troop
Contact: 		  Stuart Dainton 881431
Bosworth Tots
Contact:            bosworthtots@hotmail.co.uk
Brownie Guides
Contact: 		  Bonny Kettell 880944 
Conservative Association
Contact: 		  Robert Maxwell 880361
Craft Group
Contact: 		  Gail Wilmot  880413  
Historical Society
Contact:	            	 Melvyn Forman 880281
Husbands Bosworth Rainbows Group
Contact: 		  Wendy Cochrane 880076
1st Kilworth Scouts/Beaver unit
Contact:  		  Stuart Dainton 881431
Lutterworth African Drumming Group 
Contact: 		  Ralph Horton 880526  
Playing Field Committee
Contact: 		  Jennifer Rogers 880401
Royal British Legion
Contact: 		  Robert Maxwell 880361
Tennis Club
Contact:	  	 Jennifer Rogers 880401
Tower Bell Ringers
Contact: 		  Geoff Armitage 880066
Workers Education Association
Contact: 		  Sally Sherratt 571064

HISTORICAL SOCIETY
The next meeting of the Historical Society 
will be on Wednesday, April 1st in the Church 
Hall, Honeypot Lane.
The subject of the evening is a video trip, 
The Song of the Soar, down the river Soar 
from its source near Copston Magna in 
Warwickshire to its confluence with the river 
Trent near Nottingham. The film looks at the 
social threads, the wildlife, geography and 
heritage found along the banks of ‘our’ river. 
This meeting will follow the Annual General 
Meeting, which will start at 7.30pm. Visitors 
and friends are welcome. 
This will be the last formal meeting of 
the year. Next month we will be visiting 
the Gliding Centre for our Annual Social 
Evening, where we will be given an incite 
into gliding as a sport and pastime.

VILLAGE LUNCH
The next Village Lunch will be on 
Wednesday, April 29th at Kilworth Springs 
Golf Club. Diners are asked to meet in the 
bar at 12.30pm. Call Janice on 880668 for 
more information or to book a place.

CRAFT GROUP
The group meets on the second Wednesday 
of each month in the Committee Room 
of the Village Hall. If you have a craft or 
pastime that is reasonably portable and 
would welcome the opportunity to get away 
from the distractions of home for a couple of 
hours call Gail on 880413 for details

BOSWORTH TOTS 
Bosworth Tots is a stay-and-play session 
for tots (from birth to pre-school) and their 
parents, grandparents, carers and child 
minders.
The group meets on Thursday mornings 
from 9.45am to 11.45am (term time only) 
at Husbands Bosworth Village Hall. The 
cost is £2 for one child and then 50p for 
every additional child after that.  For more 
details email: bosworthtots@hotmail.co.uk

ROB DARGUE
CARPENTRY & BUILDING Ltd. 

Husbands Bosworth

All ASPECTS OF CARPENTRY & BUILDING WORK
EXTENSIONS & ALTERATIONS 

KITCHENS, BATHROOMS & TILING
Friendly, reliable service

For a free quotation call Rob
01858 880803 or 07834 872205

www.robdarguecarpentry.co.uk

C Begley Building Ltd 
Local, third generation 

house-builder 
Complete interior and exterior building projects 

New-build or maintenance work 
Hard landscaping, driveways 

& garden structures 
Listed Property restoration & conservation 

NHBC Registered 
01604 743065 or 07748 184659 

chrisbegley123@aol.com

TENNIS CLUB
The committee would welcome input 
from younger members to encourage 
club activities for all ages. Enrolment this 
year will be Saturday April 25th 10.00am 
to 11.30am and on Wednesday April 29th 
6.30pm to 7.30pm, followed by the AGM 
Please remember to bring your keys!
SATURDAY 25th WILL BE A FREE 
TASTER DAY, PARTICULARLY FOR 
NEW MEMBERS. COME FOR A GAME 
WHATEVER YOUR STANDARD!
Annual membership is the same as last year:
£80 family, £40 Adult, £30 Adult Senior,
£15 Junior (in full time education)
We also hope to be able to stage Junior 
Coaching sessions. Details will be available 
at the AGM.
For further information contact one of the 
committee members:
Jennifer Rogers 	 880401
Mike Pennington 	880455
Julie Cromack 	 880641
Alan Lister 	 881391
Bonny Kettell 	 01455 207694

FULL STRETCH...
Do you want to bend it like Beckham?  
Come along to Pilates and find out how!
Pilates continues on Friday nights 7.00pm 
to 8.00pm in the Village Hall. Classes are 
open to all ages and abilities, ladies and 
gentlemen! Mats are provided. 
Call Pat on 07939 226115 or e-mail: 
pmackereth@aol.com for details. 
PLEASE NOTE: There will be no Pilates on 
Good Friday, April 3rd. 

VILLAGE HALL BOOKINGS
Mick Bromley 07442 954729

husbandsbosworthvh@gmail.com
www.husbandsbosworthvillagehall.co.uk
CHURCH HALL BOOKINGS

Janice Staples 880668
SPORTS PAVILION ENQUIRIES

Audrey Marlow 880316 
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PARISH COUNCIL NEWS LOCAL OFFICERS
Husbands Bosworth Parish Council:
Councillors  	
William Fletcher 	 880910 (Chairman)
Melvyn Forman 	 880281
Heather O’Connor 	880165
Susan Fisher 	 880026
Stuart Brain 	 881615
Patricia Hobson 	 880070
		
Parish Clerk  	
Jackie Fletcher,
13 School Lane, 
H.B. LE17 6JU 				  
		  Tel: 880910
E-mail: jackiehbpc@btinternet.com

District Councillor
Lesley Bowles
Email: l.bowles@harborough.gov.uk

County Councillor
Graham Hart
Lilac Cottage
Willoughby Waterleys
Leicester LE8 6UF
		  Tel: 01162 478600
E-mail: graham.hart@leics.gov.uk

BUILDING
ROOFING
PLASTERING

EXTENSIONS - ALTERATIONS - NEW BUILD 
For advice or a free quotation please contact James on:

01858 881794 
 07795 810607

james@johnsonbuilding.co.uk

DAY CARE for 3 months to 5 years of age
Warm, homely and secure atmosphere.
The nursery is part of The Honeypot 
Dairy Farm; this countryside setting 

provides children with limitless outdoor 
opportunities, creating a huge range of 

developmental and learning experiences.
For a Prospectus or more information 

please call 01858 881038 
Visit us at 10 Church Street, HB 

or email: dairyfarmnursery@yahoo.com 

Report of the Parish Council Meeting held on Tuesday, March 3rd 2015.
Full Council was present.
Minutes of the previous meeting were circulated and agreed   
Matters Arising from the Minutes
Council discussed the grass cutting contract and especially the prospect of taking on the 
maintenance of areas previously cut by HDC. A schedule of works had been forwarded 
and an agreement setting out responsibilities and the payment had been accepted. Members 
agreed to monitor the situation as the season progressed and reassess the matter next year.  
The bus service continues to cause problems with late and overcrowded buses. Clerk 
was asked to contact the County Transport Co-ordinator and suggest amendments to the 
mid morning services, which would make the service more convenient for local users.
The county footpath maintenance team had hoped to carry out path reinstatement work 
to the Dag Lane to Mowsley Road footpath but had been unable to access the site from 
the lower end because of unfavourable ground conditions.       
Cemetery
Council agreed to authorise the replacement of guttering and repointing of the Chapel of 
Rest. Full refurbishment couldn’t be contemplated at present. Further avenues of funding 
would be sought in due course for the remainder of the work. 
It was agreed to provide funds for regular maintenance of the cemetery margins, the play 
area margins and around the Scout HQ.     
Playing Field & Play Area
The ski stepper adult exercise apparatus has been installed. A weekly inspection of the 
equipment installed in the play area would be undertaken.    
Allotments
It was noted that there may be a small number of plots available for the coming season.
Traffic Issues
Faulty street lighting on Welford Road and Kilworth Road had been tracked down to an 
underground cable fault. The service provider, Western Power, would need to liaise with 
Highways to carry out the necessary repairs.
Clerk was asked to contact Highways regarding the poor road markings and dirty signs. 
Rural Broadband
Mrs. Hobson reported that progress seemed to be being made as the service moves closer 
to Bosworth. The projected roll-out was still summer 2015. Problems with underground 
obstructions had meant that the location for one of the cabinets on The Green needed to 
be amended slightly. At a site meeting an alternative site had been agreed.   
Accounts
Accounts were presented and approved. 
Salt/grit bins
It was agreed that a replacement programme for the PC owned salt bins be set up. 
Reports 
Mr. Fletcher had attended a meeting at which Neighbourhood Plans as a planning and 
policy document at parish level were discussed.   Council members questioned the need 
for a Neighbourhood Plan when we had already produced and utilised a Parish Plan. It 
was agreed to consider this matter further after gathering more information.          
The next meeting of the Parish Council will be on Tuesday, April 7th at 7.45pm in the 
Committee Room of the Village Hall. 



METHODIST CHURCH 
Coffee Morning

Wednesday, April 15th 
10.00am - 12.00noon.

at the home of 
John & Margaret Scurrah

25 High  Street
The Coffee Morning is open to 

anyone. Come along, catch up with 
friends, meet new friends and relax 

with coffee and cake.
  Visitors always welcome
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CHURCH NEWS
All Saints Parish Church, Methodist Chapel & St. Mary’s Roman Catholic Church

ALL SAINTS FLOWER ROTA
APRIL: 
 Heather O’Connor
Call Heather on 880165 if you would 
like to join the Flower Rota

Methodist Church

Hexagon Benefice 

CHURCH SERVICES 

Services every Sunday 8.30am.

Contact:
Robert Constable-Maxwell  880361
Father Owen O’Neil 462359

Contacts: 
Rev. Brian Kennard 462889
Senior Church Steward:
Mr. A Lloyd Jones 880343

5 	 EASTER DAY
	 Rev. Brian Kennard (Com.)
12 	 Mrs Kathy Morrison
19 	 Mr. Michael Mays
26	 Rev. Brian Kennard (Com.)

Services every Sunday 6.30pm.
All Welcome

Churchwarden:
	 Diana Jones 	 880741
Priest in Charge:
	 Liz Bickley 	 880351

5	 EASTER SUNDAY  	
	 10.30am Benefice Service Shearsby

12 	 9.30am Communion Shearsby	
	 9.30am Family Service Arnesby
	 11.00am Family Comm. HB	
	 4.00pm Family Service B’thorpe
	 6.00pm Evensong Mowsley

19 	 10.30am Benefice Service Arnesby

26	 9.30am Family Comm. Shearsby
	 11.00am Communion B’thorpe 	
	 with Arnesby
	 5.00pm  Holy Communion HB

Short Communion every Wed. 9.15am HB

St Mary’s Roman Catholic Church

WOODPECKER 
TREE SURGERY

All aspects of tree-work undertaken from disman-
tling large roadside trees to pruning and reshaping 

small garden trees. 
We also offer a stump grinding service.

Professionally qualified and insured.
For free quotation and advice call

Chris on: 01858 880818
www.woodpeckertrees.com

Complete building service
Specialist in new build

Quality renovations
& Extensions

Tel/Fax 01858 881202
Email: pcbuildserv@btinternet.com

Walton Grange, Bosworth Road
Walton, Lutterworth, Leics LE17 5RW

Established 
27 years

CHURCH ROOF UPDATE
Thank you to everyone who has responded so generously to our roof appeal. Around £7,300 
has been raised so far and, together with the insurance payout we have approximately 
£13,500. 
We now have the final estimate for the repair, which will be in stainless steel, rather than 
lead, to deter further theft. With architect’s fees, remedial work and insulation the final 
total comes to around £20,000. We are therefore about £6,500 short. If anyone, individual, 
group or business would like to help please make cheques payable to Husbands Bosworth 
PCC and pass to the treasurer or any PCC member. 
For further information please contact either Rev. Liz or Churchwarden, Di Jones.  

From the Rectory
Once again this Easter Sunday morning we will be woken to the sound of the bells ringing 
out from the tower at All Saints Church heralding the resurrection of Jesus from the dead. 
As the Hexagon benefice has a Benefice Service at Shearsby rather than here on Easter 
Sunday, with all its churches coming together to celebrate the heart of our faith as a church 
family, the bells at Husbands Bosworth will ring out for the time of the service at the 
Catholic Church, at 8.30am. 
No matter where we worship, whether at a dawn service, at 8.30am, at the Benefice Service, 
with our Methodist friends at 6.30pm, or anytime in between, Easter is a reason to rejoice 
and is central to the Christian faith of all. Jesus is risen from the dead, and the gateway from 
earth to heaven is now propped open for us to step through by faith. We have a hope and a 
future thanks to what Jesus has done. Let’s offer him our thanks and our love in response, 
wherever and whenever we can. Alleluia, Jesus is alive. Let us rejoice and be glad.
A happy and blessed Easter to you all, Liz (and thanks to the bell ringers!)



Wed., May 6th 		  Historical Society Social Evening
Thurs., May 7th 		  ELECTION DAY
Wed., June 3rd 		  Historical Society day trip 
Saturday, June 6th 	 FOBS Safari Supper 
Saturday, June  27th 	 Bosworth Festival 2015 
Saturday, July 4th		  Millennium Wood Family Fun Day
Sunday, August 30th 	 Husbands Bosworth Horticultural and Craft Show
Sunday, October 4th 	 Conker & Welly-Wanging Championships
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DIARY DATES for APRIL

FORTHCOMING EVENTS

BUGLE..............................................FREE ADS. 
Phone Sylvia on 880902 or email: sylvia1_p@hotmail.co.uk 

FREE Offer of free dog walking on weekday evenings in 
Husbands Bosworth due to a desire to get out and enjoy the 
countryside and keep fit. Smallish, friendly dogs preferred.
Tel: Lynsey 881154
OFFERS Office desk, 48” wide x 32” deep, 3 drawer pedestal. 
Oak finish. VGC. Offers in aid of Church funds. 
Tel: Melvyn on 880281 

LOCAL PLANNING APPLICATIONS
The following applications have been submitted to Harborough District Council:
15/00176/OUT [Davidsons Development Ltd & Kler Group Ltd] Erect up to 41 dwellings and a doctors surgery (means of access to 
be considered only), Land east of Welford Road
15/00281/TCA [Mrs Colleen Wood] Works to trees, Swallowfield , 32 Honeypot Lane 
15/00297/FUL [Martin Wade, Messrs Garner & Wade] Erect agricultural barn, Broad Lane Farmhouse, Broad Lane
Recently determined applications: 
15/00059/TCA [Mrs Lesley Beswick] Works to trees, 54 Bell Lane Approved (with conditions)
15/00064/FUL [Mr R. King] Erect extn. to workshop to create office & reception, Old Barn Fm., Welford Road  Approved (with conditions) 
Current applications may be inspected during normal working hours at the Council Offices, The Symington Building, Adam & Eve 
Street, Market Harborough. Comments concerning planning applications should be addressed to the Development Control Manager. 
Planning applications and other aspects of local government can now be viewed on-line at www.harboroughonline.co.uk

MOBILE LIBRARY
ALTERNATE TUESDAYS (See DIARY DATES above) 
STOPS & TIMES 
School, Welford Road: 	 1.30pm - 2.45pm
Berridges Lane: 		  2.50pm - 3.30pm
Church Street: 		  3.35pm - 4.00pm

Now lending Talking Books on CD & tape 
Local tourist information and free mobile internet access

*******  You can now renew on-line or by phone *******

COMPLETE CAR CARE
Accident repair specialist

Bodywork, dent, scratch and stone-chip repair
Servicing, alloy refurbishment, welding

MoT repair
Valeting, full body polish

Parking sensors, tyres & exhausts, etc. fitted
Call Ben on 07710024070

bencompletecarcare@outlook.com

Wednesday 1st 		  Historical Society AGM, followed by ‘The Song of the Soar’ film, 7.30pm Church Hall
Sunday 5th 		  EASTER SUNDAY 
Tuesday 7th 		  Parish Council meeting, 7.45pm Village Hall
Friday 10th 		  Causeway Coffee Morning, 10.00am - 11.30am Church Hall 
Tuesday 14th 		  Mobile library 
Saturday 18th 		  Millennium Wood work party, 9.30am - 12.30pm
Thursday 23rd 		  Sulby Gardens Open Afternoon, 2.00pm - 5.30pm
Saturday 25th 		  Tennis Club enrolment and Taster Morning, 10.00am - 11.30am Pavilion
Tuesday 28th 		  Mobile library 
Wednesday 29th 		  Village Lunch, 12.30pm Kilworth Springs Golf Club 
Wednesday 29th 		  Tennis Club enrolment evening 6.30pm - 7.30pm


